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Date:  July 9, 2025  
To:      Lee Smith, City Manager 
CC:     Dan, Grimmer, City Clerk  
From:  Cheryl Thompson, Museum Director 
Re:      Quarterly Report, Fiscal Year 25, 4th Quarter April, May, June 
  
April was a less busy month visitor-wise. We received several calls from people seeking information 
on past relatives and on interest in donating items from Nome. Staff and I attached all photos that 
were taken by Michael Burnett to the appropriate Pastperfect accessions. I attended the Economic 
Summit that was organized by Megan Onders. There were some good ideas and questions. We 
had two visits by NACTEC kids. Tom Vaden donated to the Museum a large seal oil lamp from 
Wales. April 30th was the last day of work for Hannah Anderson.  
 
May brought on Dustin Koehler as Collections Assistant. He comes from an aerospace background 
so he is really helping the Museum to upgrade technology. He changed out two non-working ipads 
and put new video material on the new replacements. He is also going through our collection of old 
VHS tapes and digitizing them. These include lots of Hello Central with Richard Beneville. The 
Museum had four class visits for the end of the school year.  
 
The start of June brought the scanning equipment and one technician in to rescan some pages and 
confirm blank pages in the Recorders Books which were scanned last fall. When these are 
processed, the project will be complete and we will have searchable files. Ryan Wharry, Beltz 
History teacher who worked Saturdays most of the winter is working 25 hours per week most of the 
summer. He greets visitors, leads tours and is also helping digitize our VHS and films. He and 
Dustin brought more of the smoke damaged items out of the conex and into the storage area to be 
cleaned as well as possible. The Westerdam visit on June 19th was a very busy day. Lots of very 
interested guests including Nome’s previous City Clerk Leslie Wessel came in.  The next day I 
helped Jennifer Dean Johnson plant flower seeds with the kids on Children’s Day sponsored by 
Kawerak’s Child Advocacy Center. The next week brought Audubon Society members from Hawaii. 
They came in 2 groups to tour the Museum. We had good discussions about similarities of ancient 
tool use and design between Alaska and Hawaii. They come to see a specific Plover that winters in 
their backyards and summers here in Alaska. They also give generous donations. The last of the 
month I planted ‘dredge bucket daisies’ as Nancy Maguire called them, in all the dredge buckets at 
the Foster Building. They should fill in and come back next year. We are making plans to take down 
the felt exhibit and put up a local art show at the end of July-first of August.  
 
Attached is the Nome section of stories and Ads in the current Alaska Travel Guide 
 
Donations and gift Shop $3,500 
 
 




















